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      During preaching time yesterday, January 12,  we dealt 
with the issue of the Baptism of the Lord and also talked about 
baptism in general.  I reminded the congregation that in the 
practice of United Methodism we acknowledge water in the bap-
tism of infants / children as a ñpouring onò of a sign of the grace 
of God.  John Wesley called this ñprevenient grace.ò This theo-
logical concept is an awareness that Godôs love has no point of 
beginning nor ending, and that Godôs forgiveness is available 

even in advance of a confession of faith.  Prevenient grace is Godôs ñearly and 
oftenò gift of salvation to those who choose to accept it and to ñrepent,ò which 
means to ñturn around.ò  Because of this we United Methodists have 
ñConfirmation,ò which is a time in the life of the individual when faith is recog-
nized and accepted. This generally happens during the teen or immediate pre-
teen years.  The pastor is given responsibility in the United Methodist Discipline 
to form a ñConfirmation Class,ò the details of which he /she has the privilege to 
decide. 
 We have several younger folks in our congregation who are of 
ñConfirmation age.ò  A class for these is forming.  Letters and other forms of 
contact have and / or will be made to these and their parents.  For now, for 
those who are involved directly, please mark your calendar for Sunday, Febru-
ary 16th.  Weôll gather at 6:00 p.m. for an information dinner in the Fellowship 
Hall.  The work of the class will begin after that point when we have had a 
chance to check schedules. For those who are not directly involved there are 
two things to consider:  first, making yourself available as a mentor or volunteer 
in some other way and secondly, to be sure and pray for the 2014 Confirmation 
Class.  Thank you!! 

 See you Sunday if not before . . . Regards and God Bless . . . Richard  
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 

 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Briley Carter, Don Clark, Beemer Crombie, Ann Davis, 
Fran Harris Gardner, Roy Helpenstill, Pat Johnson, San-
dra Johnson, Ellis Kennedy, Sr., James McClain, Gary 
Patterson, Doris Snow, Cody Stansbury, Billie Stevenson  
 

Remember ongoing prayers for loved ones with serious ill-
nesses, our shut-ins, family and friends in the military service 

and the leaders and staff of our church and our country. 
 

Remember to check our Web Site  
for up-to-the-minute prayer requests.   

 L i ke  us  on  Facebook        

 F i r s t  Un i ted  Method is t  Church    

 o f  G i lmer  

 

Date 
Sunday 

School 
Worship Visitors 

1-5 76 140 23 

1-12 90 166 18 
 

Average   
Year to Date 

83 153 21 

 

Average   
Last Year 

87 170 22 

 

Statistically Speaking 

Our Presence 

 

Date 
Total 

Income 
Total  

Expenses 

Income 
Over/ 

(Under) 

December $54,164 $37,306 $16,858 

2013 $416,673 $419,718 - $3,045 

Our Presents 

 

 

 

 
 

Joined January 5, 2014  

Brandon, Kim              

and Carter Garmon  

 
 

Joined January 

12, 2014 

Adam, Lisa,      

Joseph, Jacob 

and Benjamin 

Fenlaw   
 

824 Pine Street  

Gilmer, TX 75644  

903-843-4748 

 

Prayer Ministry 
  

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

to thank Him for His answers.  --  Philippians 4:6 
  

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 

 Or Call:  Church Office ς 903-843-2610 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast 

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m. 

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

 

   Our Deepest Sympathy toé 
  
 Cheryl Petty 
  on the loss of her brother, 
   Dennis Werner 
  
 The family of Maury Bennett 
 
 The family of Natalie Beasley  
 
 The family of Nell Tyl 

Th e M ethodi s t  Messenger  
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 Worship for January 19 will include a scripture reading from Isaiah 49: 1-7.  Our 
sermon topic for the day is ñThe Light Has ComeéThe Light to Come.ò  On that day the 
Youth Choir will be singing the Call to Worship, ñYou Are My All in Allò with Matthew 
Faggione singing the solo and Nick Sorrells ringing the solo bell part.  The Chancel 
Choir will be singing, ñHe Has Come to His PeopleéAlleluia!ò by Cornell, a beautiful 
anthem featuring Bill Marshall on organ.  This will be a CONGREGATIONAL CHOICE 
for second hymn Sunday, so you may want to be prepared to offer your favorite choice 

on that day! 

Our January 26 service will be based upon the scripture from Matthew 4: 12-23, the calling of the first disciples.  
The sermon topic ñmessages from the Past to Define the Futureò suggests that when Jesus calls us to ñfollow himò 
that our lives may be changed in some way.  The Chancel Choir will be singing a wonderful anthem based upon 
those words:  ñFollow meò called ñJust Two Wordsò by Frombach.  Jubilation bells will be ringing a wonderful ar-
rangement of the old and familiar hymn ñTrust and Obeyò by Helman.  We will have a hymn medley on that Sun-
day, all from The United Methodist Hymnal. 

Our choirs and instrumental ensembles are already busy getting ready for meaningful worship services for the win-
ter and spring.  Easter music is already being rehearsed!  I know you appreciate all who are on our awesome mu-
sic ministries team!  Each of them works hard and is so faithful to Godôs service through music and worship.  What 
a joy to be able to serve with each of them! 

See you in Worship! 

In Christôs love, 
 

Lora 
 

 

Music Notes 
by Lora Robison  

 

 

An Invitation for the New Year  

 
 
 
 

 

As we begin this New Year, 2014, many of us take time to reevaluate our lives, our goals, and the way we are ex-
periencing life. God has a lot to say about how we can live lives that are meaningful and fulfilling and we can learn 
about that plan through the study of His word and discussion with others.  The Homebuilders Sunday School Class 
is a great place to have that experience and to grow together with a group of friends.  I would like to invite you to 
make learning more about Godôs plan for each of us a priority by attending the Homebuilders Sunday School class 
each week.  When we as parents make coming to Sunday School and learning about Godôs word a priority, we are 
modeling that for our children and youth.  We are ensuring that their future is one that includes a Godly perspective 
as they grow up and have their own families. Letôs commit to making 2014 a year of growth in Christ.  See you 
Sunday! 
 

Homebuilders Sunday School Class  
 

Every Sunday morning at 9:00 a.m.  
 

Room 212  



 

1 

 

 Hello everyone! I hope everybody had a wonderful Christmas and 
I wish all of you a Happy New Year! With this new year comes many op-
portunities for the youth of our church. We have already kicked off the 
new year in the right way with our first MYF of 2014.  
 

 One of the big things coming up is Mid Winter Camp at Lakeview 
which is going to be held February 21-23. The registration is all online 
this year, so if you are planning to go to camp then you will need to head 
to this link to register:  http://lakeviewmcc.org/registration  The deadline 
for registration is January 30th. The cost is $105 for non-church mem-
bers and $52.50 for church members. Payments will need to be submit-
ted to the church office by Monday, January 27th. There are scholarship 
opportunities available, so if you have questions about that please feel 
free to ask me.  
 

 Another event we have coming up is our Annual Super Bowl 
party. The game is on February 2nd and is scheduled to start at 5:30 that 
evening, so letôs gather at 5:00 p.m. We will have some games, activities, 
and there should be plenty of food for everyone. We will need some help 
with setup, cleanup, etc.  Come on out and have some fun with us! 
 

 The last thing I wanted to mention is an event that we had to 
postpone due to bad weather back in early December. We have resched-
uled Parent's Night Out for February 14th, which is of course Valentine's 
Day. Parent's Night Out will be held from 6:30 to 10:00 p.m. that Friday 
evening in the Education Wing of the church. This is for children from in-
fancy all the way up through 5th grade. The youth, along with adults and 
nursery workers, will be there to supervise and will lead the activities 
throughout the evening. This is a fundraiser to help the participating 
youth with camp costs so we are asking those parents who participate for 
a love offering to help our youth. We hope all you parents will take ad-
vantage of this opportunity!    
 

Matt  

Youth News  by Matt Potter  

www.gilmer-fumc.com  

 

Kidsô Corner     

by Chandra Sorrells  

 

We are excited 
to welcome the 
2nd and 3rd 
graders from Gil-
mer elementary 
back to Learn at 

First.  Regular tutorial sessions begin on January 22nd.  If you would 
enjoy working with these children, we could really use your talents.  
These children are so precious and delightful to work with.  They come 
from all walks of life yet have in common the need for a little extra help.  
You can be that person to coach and encourage them.  If you feel that 
tugging at your heart for this program, please donôt ignore it.  We need 
you and the children need you.  Contact Chandra Sorrells or Richard 
Laster for more information. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

PowerXpress  
Sunday School  

 
For January, we are studying 
the story of the Good Samari-
tan.  Each week the children 
are going to a different activity 
based on this same story.  We 
have music, storytelling, art, 
and video.   These teachers are 
doing an amazing job.  There 
are also a couple of other peo-
ple we call shepherds that go 
with the children each week 
and help the teachers as 
needed.  The shepherd does 
not prepare the lesson, but is 
vital to the flow and consistency 
of the program.  We could really 
use some more shepherds.  We 
would like to have enough 
shepherds to have a rotation so 
no one would be doing it all the 
time.  If you would be willing to 
volunteer please let me know. 
 

éééééééééééééé 
 

Wonderful Wednesday  
 
Wade into the Water childrené  
Hope everyone enjoyed hearing 
the children last Sunday.  We 
have definitely waded back into 
Wonderful Wednesday.  Our 
Joy singers are working on their 
new music for the spring and 
for bible study we are finishing 
up our study on the Armor of 
God.  Eph. 6:10 - 18 has been 
our focus so that we may ñbe 
strong in the Lord and in his 
mighty power.ò 
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